



**EASINGTON PLATINUM JUBILEE COMMITTEE
MINUTES TO THE MEETING HELD ON
16 SEPTEMBER 2021 AT EASINGTON YOUTH CLUB BECK LANE EASINGTON HU12
OTX**

Present: Lisa Biglin, Vicky Edwards, Chris Jacobs, Helen Jacobs, Jacquie Lane, Glenn Myers, Sarah Smith, Wendy Thomson, Robert Wilson – **(PJC)**

Minute	Discussion and Agreement	Action
012/EPJC	To note apologies for absence and absentees Nick Jackson, Alison Lusmore and Kim Dalton due to work commitment(s)	
013/EPJC	Minutes from Previous Meeting The Minutes to the meeting held on 12 August 2021 were ' Agreed '	
014/EPJC	Finance The amount raised from the coffee morning and donation from the PC was read out. £20 donation from Paul Collins and Johnnie Fisk (Birdwatchers) received, as they were unable to attend the coffee morning) £20 donation from Trish and Michael Moody No3 The Brambles received The above amounts will be handed to the Clerk, KD for Banking	KD
015/EPJC	Results from Parish Flyer It was 'Noted' that there was a disappointing return of Flyers with those that replied were mostly wanting to attend, with just a few that would like to volunteer. 1 came back with suggestions for fund raising and events on the day.	
016/EPJC	Fund Raising Events Crown and Anchor are holding a Quiz Night on 2 nd October 2021 with the proceeds raised going toward the Jubilee Event– Raffle prizes to Alison or Vicky Crown and Anchor have offered to put on other events – Music night/Auction Community Hall – Freaky Family Film and Food night 29 th October 2021 at 5.30-7.30 (Film, Food, and a drink £2 per person) – Popcorn and sweets	AL/VE

	<p>to be sold on the night. Helen to get Hotdogs from Fare share and Glen to do poster to advertised, also to do a letter drop in Turmarr Villas to inform families – Jackie and Robert. Sarah to add to What’s App group and Helen to Add to Facebook. Helen to see if can download film.</p> <p>Community Hall - Coffee Morning - 30th October 2021- Raffle prizes, Tombola Prizes, and cake stall.</p> <p>Christmas Event to co-inside with the village light switch on – Selling Mince pies with a free Mulled wine (due to licencing laws) Small Christmas craft Market outside the White Horse (if Sharon is agreeable- Sarah to ask) We can charge for tables – If bad weather it can be moved to Community Hall. Friday 3rd December ? KD, can you ask if the kiosk in square can be used to sell mince pies in?</p> <p>Christmas Afternoon Tea -TBA</p> <p>Willow Wreath making with Vicky – if Willow can be sourced Vicky to speak to Paul at spurn (Charge for the Class £5?) Youth Club?</p> <p>Pasta and Film Night for adults – In the new Year</p> <p>Quiz Nights for the New Year – Jan/Feb</p> <p>Car Wash (could DofE join in, to help with their volunteer time?) Possibly April/May. Helen to speak to Christina</p> <p>Beetle Drive – Vicky Edwards to find out how these are run.</p>	<p>PJC</p> <p>KD</p> <p>VE</p> <p>HJ</p> <p>VE</p>
017/EPJC	Feedback from Committee Members	
	<p>HJ reported that the Community Hall are willing to give the Community Hall Free for any Events for raising funds for the Jubilee.</p> <p>MOD visit on the Event Day – JL has asked, this has now gone to MOD HQ as a request.</p> <p>Skeffling – Some Villagers from Skeffling may wish to join our events as people are not interested in Skeffling. Lisa to speak to Julie Newsam to find out more detail. The committee didn’t have a problem with Skeffling joining in but thought that they could contribute to fundraising if we’re going to join forces.</p> <p>Lisa reported that the Pub Lads are willing to play for the Main Event on 3rd June. Lisa to confirm with them. All agreed that a bucket can be passed round at the event for donation to go to the Pub Lad charity that they are supporting.</p>	<p>JL</p> <p>LB</p> <p>LB</p>
018/EPJC	Advertising	
	<p>GM is happy to do any posters for Future Events</p> <p>SS will add to Village What’s App Group</p> <p>HJ to add to Community Facebook page.</p> <p>To ask Kim to add to the Parish Council Events on the website</p> <p>Flyers when necessary to be delivered by Jacquie and Robert</p>	



019/EPJC	Correspondence	
	No correspondence received	
020/EPJC	Items for the Next Agenda	
	Update on Events What we need to get together for Film Night	
	Date of Next Meeting: 14/10/2021 Meeting Closed at 20.10	